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A newly developed seminar program, entitled
“Herbicides, Fungicides and Pesticides,” will be of-
fered by the Continuing Education Center, Harper
College, Algonquin and Roselle Roads, Palatine, llli-
nois 60067.

The seminar will be offered for an eight-week per-
iod, starting September 15, and continuing through
November 3, 1971. Classes will be held each Wed-
nesday from 7:00 p.m. until 9:00 p.m.

Registration fees have been set as follows:
$10.00 for residents of the northwest suburbs
$32.54 for all others
Complete details, including determination of regis-
tration fees, can be obtained by contacting:
Dr. James Fuller, Coordinator
Continuing Education Center
Harper College
Palatine, lllinois 60067
Telephone: 312 / 359-4200, Ext. 301

Dear Sir:

The Wisconsin Golf Turf Symposium dates are
changed from the first week in December to Novem-
ber 4 and 5, 1971. This move is to reduce conflict
with neighboring organizations and eliminate the
hazard of blizzards. In 1972, we begin permanent
meeting dates during the last week in October. The
meetings will be held in the Pfister Hotel, Milwaukee.

Since this is a major departure from our estab-
lished December dates, we will appreciate special
mention in your publication to inform those who
have attended past Symposia and those who are mak-
ing plans to attend this year.

Sincerely,
James M. Latham, Jr., Chairman
Symposium Committee

Norman W. Kramer, who has been golf course su-
perintendent of the prestigious Point O'Woods Golf
and Country Club in Benton Harbor, Michigan, since
1959, died suddenly June 3rd of a heart attack at
the age of 44.

Mr. Kramer had just completed a one-year tenure
as president of the Golf Course Superintendents As-
sociation of America, an international organization of
leading golf course superintendents.

During the past 13 years, Mr. Kramer shaped Point
O'Woods into peak championship condition for the
1963 and 1965 Western Golf Association Amateur
championship tournaments. He was in the midst of
preparing for the 1971 Western Amateur, which is
being held on July 28 through August 1.

In addition to these events, Mr. Kramer has pre-
pared the course for numerous local and regional
competitions during his tenure. Prior to that time
he was superintendent of Silver Lake Golf Course
in Orland Park, Illinois. His most important assignment
there was the preparation of the course for the 1958
USGA Public Links Golf Tournament.

Mr. Kramer has been. active as a member and
leader in many local and regional turf and superin-
tendents’ organizations. When he left Illinois for the
Point O'Woods assignment in 1959, he was vice
president of the Midwest Golf Course Superintendents
Association. Since his move to Michigan, he has served
as director, vice president and president of the West-
ern Michigan GCSA and the Michiana GCSA. He is
past president of the Midwest Turf Foundation at
Michigan State University.

Kramer has been a Class A member of the national
association since 1951. He made several appearances
on the Association’s annual conference educational
program as speaker. He became a member of the
GCSAA Executive Committee in 1966 and was elected
vice president in 1969. He was elected president of
the GCSAA at the group’s annual meeting in Houston,
Texas, on February 11, 1970, and served in that ca-



pacity until February, 1971, when he was appointed
president emeritus.

Also active in numerous community activities, Mr.
Kramer served on the St. Matthews Lutheran School
Board in Benton Harbor for four years (two of them
as board chairman).

Survivors include his wife, Peggy, and two teenage
daughters, Lauri and Lynn, who reside in Benton Har-
bor, Michigan.

CHEMICAL BAN PUTS ‘BLACK HAT’ ON
GOLF'S GREENSKEEPERS

By John Husar
(Chicago Tribune Press Service)

DENVER, Feb 9—For the first time in their quiet,
contemplative lives, the nation’s greenskeepers are
wearing black hats.

Because of their position on the use of pesticides
and other chemical agents, they are among the “bad
guys” in the environmental-battle against-poliution,

Naturally, as people who have spent lifetimes
practicing the element of conservation, they do not
like their new image. The corridors and back rooms
at the Golf Course Superintendents Association con-
vention fairly ring with hurt, defensive talk. Their
leaders have vowed to hammer out some type of
guidelines by the end of the week.

Basically, the men who care for the grass, trees,
and shrubbery around the golf courses do not believe
that certain potentially harmful chemicals should be
banned. Controlled, yes — just as society limits the
prescription of some drugs to doctors and pharma-
cists — but not denied to proven experts, which the
greenskeepers rate themselves.

Rsponding to the pressure of the times, they will
agree to undergo strict governmental testing and
licensing if only they can have the freedom to apply
chemicals as they see fit.

In Massachusetts and Ontario, such testing is un-
derway. “You'd be surprised how many boys have to
take a course and go back a second time,” said a
Canadian. “We feel this is upgrading the profession.”

The prime fear of superintendents is that severe
chemical suppression will downgrade their work.
“We'll probably revert to 1940 turf conditions,” said
Norman Kramer, president of the association.

Lee Record, midwestern agronomist for the United
States Golf Association said there may be no way
to control weeds and plant diseases sizably, according
to today’s standards.

“It will separate the men from the boys in our
business,” he said. “An awful lot of the younger
men have never had to work without these chemicals.”

Already, lllinois has banned four major agents —
DDT, a foe of insects; deildrin and aldrin, which are
hydrocarbons lethal to grubworms; and a weed de-
foliant canned 2,4,5-T, which has been successful in
Viet Nam. All four leave residues that appear in
animals and streams.

Other states have gone even further. New York,
for example, has rigid controls on 50 chemicals and
has banned 10 others — notably mercuries and ar-
senates. While these chemicals are used throughout
agriculture, they are of particular importance to the
golf course superintendents.

“People will not have the groomed courses they
have gotten used to,” Record said. “And | wonder
what will happen to the memberships of some shaky

private clubs, where people have been paying so
much for this extra grooming.”

To a man, the greenskeepers believe that over-
zealous, emotional crusaders have blown concern for
the chemicals out of proportion. They insist they know
of no instances where humans have been hurt by
chemical use, especially on golf courses.

“Why, everytime you go to the dentist and get
a filling, you'll have more metallic mercury in that
filling than you'll have in five lifetimes with these
chemicals,” said Ben Chlevin, the association’s ex-
ecutive director. “We're evolving into a society of
unthinking people.”

Allied with spokesmen for the chemical companies,
the greenskeepers are arguing that these chmicals
have helped lessen disease (in the case of DDT, Typhus
and Malaria) while contributing an abundance of
foodstuffs.

“Some of these people want us to hand the planet
back to nature,” Chlevin said, “instead of continuing
as we have for thousands of years — battling to over-
come nature.”

While the superintendents talk of developing a
belligerent attitude and plan ways of gathering public
support for their chemicals, other elements of the
campaign are being mounted.

One industry speaker suggests using the term “crop
protection agents” instead of the lethal-sounding “pesti-
cides, fungicides, and herbicides.”

Nevertheless, there are signs that the industry is
coming around. Grumbling about complex processes,
high costs, and so-so results, company spokesmen
are telling of products that break apart chemically
instead of seeping into the environment.

Reluctantly, they are issuing lists of substitutes that
appear to do the Job — maybg less satisfactorily, and
sometimes not at all. But they're trying.

According to Record, better cultural practices prob-
ably will evolve as a result of the controversy.

| think you'll find a lot of the guys are going to
have to be more observant about their chemicals from
now on,” he said.

ONCE AGAIN BY POPULAR DEMAND BRIARWOOD'S
FABULOUS ANNUAL EARLY SUMMER SALE — Best®
price will take all, whole, or part of any piece of
equipment.

Two — Ransome pushy green mowers.

One — West Point Fairway spoon Airifier.

Two — 18" one year old rotories.

One — 1970 Cushman scooter fertilizer spreader,
with P.T.O.

One hundred aluminum sand trap rakes with teeth.

One hundred garden type sand trap rakes with
handles.

One — 36" fertilizer spreader.

One — Water barrel and stand cabinet.

One — Fairway fertilizer spreader minus motor, good
tires.

One — antique flat steel tired chariot type ftrailer
with tip box. (perfect for short trips and visits
to area supts.,, keep off pavement.}

One — gas fired charcoal broiler, stainless steel hood
with fan (manager’s special).

A few rare and uncensored copies of “A perfect lawn
the easy Way" — autographed by living author.

ALL EQUIPMENT GUARANTEED TO START (for a short
time) Plus Kosher lunch with Living Supt. Paul N.



